Sue Abeles Bio

Sue retired from service at UCLA in 2010 as Associate Vice Chancellor-Corporate Financial
Services/Controller, a position she held for fifteen years. Her 40+ year career at UCLA began as a
student employee. Sue holds a B.A. from UCLA and a M.A. and M.B.A. from Cal State Northridge. Sue
currently serves on the Board of the UCLA Retirees Association as Past President and previously served
terms as President, Vice President/President Elect and as a Member-at-Large. As President of UCLARA,
Sue was the association’s CUCRA representative during her three-year tenure. Sue is actively involved
in the Greater Los Angeles Chapter of Childhelp, an organization committed to preventing and treating
child abuse. Her involvement includes two terms as Treasurer of the Chapter and, most recently, as
database and website administrator implementing and managing the Chapter’s membership
management system. Sue participates with other CUCRA officers in monthly meetings with the RASC
and monthly meetings with the leadership of CUCEA. She has served on various CUCRA committees and
is currently chairing a CUCRA committee tasked with developing a policy regarding reserves and use of
surplus balances. In her spare time, Sue enjoys traveling, quilting, needlework, reading, cycling, and
Jazzercise.



